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Farewell to Secretary.

A special meeting of the Woolwich St 
Baptist Church Mission Circle was held 
at the home of Mrs. (Rer.) T. J. Hind,
Edwin Street, on Tuesday evening. The w|u) 
occasion of the meeting was to bid fare­
well to Miss Matheson who has been the 
valued secretary for many years, and 
who expects to make her home in Toron­
to in the future. Mrs. Boys had charge 
of the meeting in the absence of the 
president, Mrs. Jackson. A hymn was 
sung, “What a Friend we have in Jesus,"
Then Mrs. Porter led in prayer. Mrs.
H. D. Davison said a few words express­
ing the regret of the Circle at the de­
parture of Miss Matheeon. She spoke of 
her faithfulness at all times, and that 
she had the true missionary spirit, and 
that largely through her inspiration, we, 
as s church, had a representative in act- 
tive service in India, Miss Georgina Mc­
Gill. As a token of regard from the 
ladies, Miss Dyson presented her with a 
leather hand bag. Mrs. Evans, a life-long 
friend, also expressed the regret of the 
circle. Afterwards a social time was 
spent, and dainty refreshments were 
served. About thirty ladies were pres­
ent, who bade Miss Matheson an affet- 
tionate good-bye. The meeting closed, 
by singing, "God be with you till we 
meet again.”
Perth.

On Wednesday evening, October 4th, 
a farewell meeting was held in the Bap­
tist Church in honor of Miss Grace Ken­
yon, who was about to leave for India.

An address was read by Mrs. A. H.
McLaren, President of the Foreign Mis­
sion Circle, and Mrs. Hugh Robertson,
Secretary, presented Miss Kenyon with 
a club bag containing many usefu 
tides. Miss Kenyon made a few i 
priate remarks, thanking the members
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Although Miss Kenyon has been absent 

from our church for several years, «till 
we claim her as our own and are hon­
ored that she has obeyed the call to 
tell the ol<L old story to some Telugus
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many of them to

A gees A. Robertson, Secy
Hanover T. W. M. C.

We have just come to the close of the 
second year of our work, and we are 
grateful to our Lord and Master for what 
has been done for Missions.

The members have been real interest­
ed, and the meetings have been fairly 
well attended.

We have suffered loss In the past year 
of one of our most faithful and ever- 
willing workers, in the person of Mrs. 
Honsinger.

On the evening of September 12th, we 
had the pleasure of having with us Rev 
H. E. Stillwell, who gave a most inter­
esting illustrated lantern lecture on his 
trip through our Mission Field in Bol­
ivia. The proceeds amounted to $18.00, 
which was increased to $25.00 by two 
ladies of our church, and sent for the 
passage of Miss Pearl Scott.

October 1st, we held our annual busi­
ness meeting, and the following are the 
officers elected for the coming year:

President—Mrs. W. H. Mason
Vice-Pres.—Miss E. Gruetiner.
Secretary—Mrs. S. Schroeder.
Treasurer—Mrs. A. Knechtel.
Pianist—Mrs. C. Harris.
We pray that onr work in the coming 

year may result in a great harvest for 
the Master’s Kingdom, and that we may 
keep in mind our motto, "Be not weary 
In well doing."

During the past year the Band meet­
ings were held in the evenings, but this
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